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Statement by H.E. Sabine Böhlke-Möller, Permanent Representative during the Interactive Dialogue on the Universal Periodic Review of Ireland, 11 May 2016, 14h30 – 18h00

Mr. President,
Namibia welcomes the delegation of Ireland to this Session of the UPR and commends them on the presentation of their national report. 
We note with interest the national consultations undertaken on the UPR process, especially amongst the children and youth. 

Namibia is pleased to further take note of the adoption of the Equality Act 2015, which aims to better protect employees against discrimination, while respecting religious freedoms. 
We wish the Government of Ireland success with the implementation of the Second National Strategy on Domestic, Sexual and Gender-based Violence 2016-2021, which is aimed at preventing and responding to domestic, sexual and gender-based violence. 

Namibia would like to recommend:
1. That Ireland takes effective measures to increase women’s representation in decision-making positions in all areas, close the gender pay gap and eliminate strong gender role stereotypes and ensure that all women workers benefit from the maternity benefits scheme. 
2.  That Ireland undertake measures to eliminate stigmatization and discrimination against children born out of wedlock by providing legal certainty in respect of their family name. 

We wish Ireland all the best during their review. 
I thank you Mr. President.  
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